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Chairman’s Chat – By Dewey Akers
Hello, I hope everyone is enjoying the early spring.  Spring

is also the pothole season.  If you observe any potholes on our
township roads, please contact Doug Crowl or me so repairs
can be made quickly.

Road work this year won’t be quite as extensive as it was
last year.  We are going to chip seal Blaney and Rosecrans
roads.  We will post work schedules this summer as soon as
we receive them from the County Engineer’s Office.

I attended the Delaware General Health District (DGHD)
meeting in March.  The DGHD’s “Keep Delaware County
Beautiful” Program is part of Ohio’s “Plant Pride, Not Litter”
month in April and the “Great American Cleanup” extending
April 1 thru May 31.

The trustees are conducting a survey of residents to deter-
mine the types of usage they would like to see in a new
township hall and park area on Carter’s Corner Road.  We
would appreciate your responses.  In an effort to contact all
residents, we are mailing a hard copy of the newsletter to all
township households.  Please provide your input.

Thanks, Dewey

Newsletter
Several years ago, the trustees opted to decrease expenses

by revising how your monthly township newsletter is distrib-
uted. Instead of being mailed to all households and property
owners, at the time more than 800 copies, we asked you to opt
in to our email distribution list. The newsletter is emailed to
more than 250 email addresses as well as county officials and
local newspapers. In addition, a few hard copies are mailed to
those who do not have computers or email service. In addition,
the current and past newsletters are available on the township’s
web site at www.kingstontwp.org. When the zoning office
becomes aware of home sales or new home construction, they
notify those people that they can opt into the distribution list.
Unfortunately, some people fall off the list if they change their
email addresses and don’t notify us of the change.

This month we are sending a printed newsletter mailed to all
households and property owners in an effort to get the word
out to everyone that you can opt into the email distribution list
or, if you don’t have email access, to have one mailed to you.
If you are already on the email list, you will get a duplicate
copy in the mail.  In an effort to update those who don’t get
the newsletter, we may recap some information that those on
the current distribution lists may already know.

Email us at kingstonnews@embarqmail.com to be added to
our email list and be sure to remember us if your email address
changes. If you don’t have email and would like a mailed copy,
contact us at 740-524-0290 or drop us a note at the Kingston
Township Hall, 9899 St. Rt. 521, Sunbury, OH 43074. Let us
know which is the best way for us to keep you informed of the
events in your local township government that affect you.

Your Local Public Servants

Your trustees and township staff members are (front row, l.- r.)
Trustees Steve Volpe, Dewey Akers, and Bill Shively, (back
row, l.-r.) Zoning Secretary Dave Stites, Zoning Inspector Bob
Talbott, Fiscal Officer Greg Roy, and Road Superintendent/
Cemetery Sexton Doug Crowl.

New Public Notice Law
A new Ohio public notice law allows hearings, meeting

notices, and bids to be advertised once in the local general
circulation newspaper (Delaware Gazette) and subsequent
notices can now be placed on http://publicnotice.ohio.gov/.
Kingston Township notices are always added to our web site as
well at www.kingstontwp.org. The township also posts public
notices on the Township Hall door at 9899 St. Rt. 521.

Roads Update
The mild winter was a money saver on salt for the township.

We used a little more than half the salt we reserved.
Summer 2012 road work will include chip seal and fog seal

on Rosecrans and Blaney roads. Contracts have not been
awarded by the Delaware County Engineer’s Office yet so we
will keep you informed when we learn of the scheduled
construction dates. One lane will be kept open for travel.

A culvert on Wilson Rd. on the SR 61 end will be replaced
this summer.

The Blue Church Rd. Bridge north of Wilson Rd. and the
Twigg-Hupp Rd. Bridge are planned for replacement  during
2013-2014.

Wilson Rd.’s speed will no longer be posted.  It will revert to
55 miles per hour (MPH) since the process to change the
speed to 50 MPH several years ago was never completed
properly at the Ohio Department of Transportation.

The section of Wilson Rd. in NorthStar near the township
line and the wastewater treatment plant is in the design stage
by the developer and will increase to three lanes. An agreement
was reached between the developer’s engineer, the trustees,
and the Delaware County Engineer to design it for 45 MPH.



Just a reminder, if you do any work within the township
road right-of-ways or on driveways, you need to apply for a
permit.  Contact Road Superintendent Doug Crowl for more
information at 740-815-8427 or roads@kingstontwp.org.

Township Land

The township now owns 144 acres of farm land and 25
acres for a new township hall and park on Carter’s Corner Rd.
between Wilson Rd. and SR 521 (near the new bridge).

 Township trustees leased 119 acres of the farm land for the
next three years producing income of $25,704 per year for the
township. The income will be placed in a money market fund
dedicated to go back into the site for a new township hall and/
or park.

Road Superintendent Doug Crowl has done a lot of work
clearing the land and improving the driveway into the property.
He is working on clearing the dilapidated buildings that were
there.

The NorthStar Final Development Plan includes the devel-
oper building a road into the property when township hall
construction begins.  It also includes the developer building a
picnic pavilion. Tentative plans include connecting trails from
the park land to the NorthStar trail system.

The trustees are mailing a survey that will also be available
online at its web site to gather feedback from residents and
property owners about the use of the land.

Trash & Recycling Schedule
Big-O Refuse trash and recycling is picked up on Fridays.

Be sure to have your trash out by 6 a.m. or the night before.
When holidays fall on a Saturday or Sunday, your service

will not be delayed. If your pickup day falls on or after the
holiday, your pickup will be delayed one day. The upcoming
holiday schedule will delay our pickup to Saturday for Memo-
rial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day,
and Christmas. Check our monthly calendar in this newsletter
for specific dates.

Recycling bins are also available at the township mainte-
nance building at the corner of Blue Church Rd. and SR 521.

Your Zoning Boards
There has a cascade of changes on your zoning boards in

the past couple years as several charter members who had
served a decade or more resigned. Members of the zoning
boards are appointed by the trustees and serve staggered five-
year terms. They receive $25 per meeting attended.

The Zoning Commission meets on quarterly basis and deals
with matters related to the Kingston Township Zoning Resolu-
tion, the Kingston Township Comprehensive Plan/Zoning
District Map and other duties as defined within Chapter 519 of
the Ohio Revised Code. Your current commissioners and their
terms include Tom Filbert, chairman (Aug. 2007-Aug. 2012),
Rick Giffin (Aug. 2008-Aug. 2013), Dick Strohm (Nov. 2011-
Aug. 2014), Joey Jerome (March 2012-Aug. 2015), and James
Grove, vice-chair (Aug. 2011-Aug. 2016). The alternate
position with a term through Aug. 2015 is currently open.

The Board of Zoning Appeals (BZA) meets on an as-needed
basis hearing variance requests, appeals of orders issued by the
zoning inspector, conditional use requests, and revocations of
authorized variances and conditional zoning certificates. Your
current BZA members and their terms include Jim Collins
(Feb. 2010-Dec. 2012), Nancy Gogle (Nov. 2011-Dec. 2013),
Jim Kistner (Dec. 2009-Dec. 2014), Steven Smith, chairman
(Dec. 2010-Dec. 2015), Craig McCord (March 2012-Dec.
2016), and Bill Hammond, alternate (June 2010-Dec. 2015).

Zoning Vacancy
There is still one zoning vacancy so this position will con-

tinue to be advertised until it is filled.  An alternate  position is
available on the Kingston Township Zoning Commission
through August 2015. This position has voting rights in the
absence of a member.

The Zoning Commission meets on quarterly basis and deals
with matters related to the Zoning Resolution, Comprehensive
Plan, Zoning District Map, and other duties as defined within
Chapter 519 of the Ohio Revised Code.

Interested Kingston Township residents should submit letters
of interest along with resumes to the Kingston Township
Zoning Office.

Applicants will be interviewed by the Trustees during their
monthly meeting on the first Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m.
at the Township Hall.  The applicant must be present to be
considered for the position.  Letters of interest may be submit-
ted to Kingston Township, 9899 State Route 521, Sunbury,
Ohio 43074 or by email to zoning@kingstontwp.org. Contact
the Zoning Office at 740-524-0290 with questions or visit
www.kingstontwp.org and look under the Special Notices page.

2011 Zoning Recap
Zoning activity in 2011 included:

• 16 Zoning Permits issued,
• 2 Agricultural Exemptions issued,
• 1 Conditional Use Permit Hearing held and granted,
• 2 Variance Hearings held,
• 2 Lot splits approved, and
• 9 complaints were filed and processed.

In addition, Zoning Resolution Text Amendments were
completed. Zoning fees have been studies and revised.

Porter Kingston Fire District News
Porter Kingston Fire District (PKFD) personnel completed

167 hours of EMS training, 848 hours of fire training, and 85
hours of HAZMAT training in 2011.

PKFD currently has 27 members; 23 are Firefighter 2
certified and four are Firefighter 1 certified. The district has 12
Paramedics and 10 EMT Basics. There are 14 Certified
Rescue Technicians and 12 Fire Safety Inspectors.

The fire district received $21,000 from a Homeland Security
Grant and we have the equipment now for a Type 3 Search
and Rescue Team. We received $1,500 from the Ohio Division
of EMS for medical equipment and training in 2011.



Kingston Calendar
Meetings are at theTownship Hall, unless noted other-
wise, at 9899 St. Rt. 521, (Rt. 521 & Carter’s Corner Rd.).
Trash pick up days are Fridays except during holiday weeks*.
Trustees Meeting..............................................May 1, 7 PM
Trash & Recycling Day (Fridays).........................May 4, 11
Zoning Meeting...............................................May 16, 7 PM
Trash & Recycling Days.......................May 18, 25, June 2*

Who To Call (740 Ar ea Code)
TRUSTEES

Dewey Akers, Ch.: 803-1529, dakers@kingstontwp.org
Steve Volpe, V-Ch: 965-1802, svolpe@kingstontwp.org
Bill Shively, 272-3668, 8760 SR 521, Sunbury

FISCAL OFFICER
Greg Roy: 524-8591, fiscalofficer@kingstontwp.org

DELAWARE COUNTY EMS
Emergency: 911; Business: 833-2190

http://www.delcoems.org
NEWS & INFO

Township Web Site: http//:www.kingstontwp.org
Newsletter Editor: Jeanna Burrell 965-1914

e-mail: kingstonnews@embarqmail.com
PORTER KINGST ON FIRE DISTRICT

Emergency: 911; Business: 524-5050
PKFD@rrohio.com; http://www.PKFD.org

ROADS & CEMETERIES
Doug Crowl, 740-815-8427 roads@kingstontwp.org

TRASH & RECYCLING
Big-O Refuse: 1- 888-924-BIGO (2446)

e-mail: service@bigorefuse.com
web: http://www.bigorefuse.com

ZONING
Robert Talbott: 524-0290, Fax: 524-5304

e-mail: zoning@kingstontwp.org

Porter Kingston firefighters recently completing training
included (front, l.-r.) Matt Straub, Chief Mike Thompson, Pete
Isbell, and Allison Holtsberry, (second row, l.-r.) Capt. Jim
Cannell, Kristen Hunt, Keith Snead, Matt Lanum, Brian
Kaiser, Lt. Wes Lewis, and Sean Stimmel,and (back row, l.-r.)
Adam Wampler, Lt. Craig Mignogno, and Cody Beacom.

2011 PKFD Recap
The Township Trustees reappointed Robin Morgan to a

two-year term through February 2013 as the township’s
resident representative to the Porter Kingston Fire District
(PKFD) Board.

PKFD responded to 307 calls for assistance with a total of
1,820 individual responses of personnel, averaging six person-
nel per run.  PKFD personnel averaged 67 runs each.

PKFD supplied mutual aid to the surrounding area a total of
132 times and received mutual aid 29 times.

Firefighter of the Year was Marcus Chapman. Two new
firefighters were hired. Rick Lewis retired after serving as a
volunteer with PKFD for 40 years.  Past fire board member
Richard Scholl passed away. He had served on the board from
December 1991 through December 2006.

Personnel completed 167 hours of EMS training, 848 hours
of fire training, and 85 hours of HAZMAT training.  Two
firefighters completed the Howell Rescue class.

PKFD purchased four new sets of turnout gear and received
$21,000 from a TRN Grant; a $1,500 EMS Grant from
ODPS; and, received a $5,000 Training Grant from the State
Fire Marshall.  The district replaced Rescue 382 with a larger
and better equipped vehicle; upgraded and added to the
Genesis extrication equipment; upgraded the lighting package
on T381, and added a Toughbook.

Residents visited the fire station for Beggar’s Night and
enjoyed Santa’s visit.

Share Your Old Pictures
Did you know that 2013 is the bicentennial of the founding

of Kingston Township? The township is attempting to secure
historic photos of people, events, homes, natural resources,

churches, schools, and other things within Kingston Township
for the Bicentennial.  If you have photos or other memorabilia
that you would be willing to share, please contact Doug Crowl
at 740-815-8427.  The Township will credit the provider and
either copy or scan the items and return them to you.

As current improvements continue to the Blue Church
Cemetery, the most pressing need is for old photos of the Old
Blue Church and surrounding property for potential use in
publications and permanent displays.  Any assistance you could
provide would be sincerely appreciated. Anyone interested in
working on a civic group to plan bicentennial activites can also
contact Crowl.

Cemetery Clean Up
Volunteers are needed to help clean up Stark Cemetery

before Memorial Day. Meet at the cemetery on State Route
656 (north of State Route 61) at 10 a.m. on April 28.

Sign Up For the Newsletter
Be sure you now what’s going on in your local township

government! Sign up today at  kingstonnews@embarqmail.com
to get your newsletter  emailed each month .  Don’t have
email? Call us at 740-524-0290 or drop a note in the drop box
or mail it to Kingston Twp., 9899 SR 521, Sunbury, OH 43074
and we’ll mail a copy to you.



We Want Your Input!
The Kingston Township Trustees are interested in hearing your feedback regarding a new Township Hall and Park. If pursued,

the new hall would be located on 25 acres of land deeded to the Township on the west side of Carter’s Corner Rd. approx. 1.3
miles south of SR 521 (near the new bridge).

As many of you know, the existing Township Hall is an old one room school house built in the 1800s. Parking and meeting space
is extremely limited and voting can no longer take place at this location. There is no potable water and the building is becoming
increasingly delapidated. Please give us your feedback on whether or not you support a new hall and what features are important to
you in a new facility.

You have several options to provide input:
1. Follow this link online to take the survey on the home page of our website: http://kingstontwp.org/.
2. Complete the following survey and drop it in the box on the Township Hall at 9899 SR 521 (corner of SR 521 and Carter’s

Corner Rd.)
3. Complete the following survey and mail it to Kingston Twp., 9899 SR 521, Sunbury, OH 43074.

1. Do you support the concept of a new Township Hall and
Park? ___ Yes  ___ No

2. What features are important to you in a new Township Hall/
Park? Please rank (1-5) in order of importance.

___ Large meeting/assembly area.
___ A place to vote.
___ A park area with pavilion, hiking trails, and bike paths.
___ Modern meeting facility with infrastructure for recording

public meetings, presentations, etc.
___ Rental space for family reunions, receptions, boy/girl

scouts or other community organization meetings.
___ Other (please describe) __________________________

3. Do you have any other suggestions or uses for the Township
Hall/Park? Please describe below:
___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

4. In addition to pursuing grants and using existing funds and
revenues, would you support a tax levy to aid in funding a
new Township Hall and Park?

___ Yes   ___ No  ___ Dependent on levy amount

5. In lieu of a tax levy, would you support the Trustee’s pursuit
of a low interest loan to partially offset the cost of a new
Township Hall and Park?

___ Yes  ___ No

6. Utilizing existing funds and/or new revenue from the farm
lease, would you support a preliminary engineering study to
develop a master plan and determine the scope and cost
estimate of a new hall and park?

___ Yes  ___ No

Kingston Township
9899 St. Rt. 521
Sunbury, OH 43021
www.kingstontwp.org
740-524-0290

Opt in to the Kingston Township News today at kingstonnews@embarqmail.com OR
get a mailed copy by calling 740-524-0290 or

mail Kingston Township, 9899 SR 521, Sunbury, OH 43074


